








TREASURER'S REPORT 
Riaz M. Chaudhry, M.D. 

BALANCE SHEET 
September 30, 1998 and 1997 

ASSETS 
General Fund: 

Cash in Bank 
APPNA SEHA T Fund (Rural Health Program): 

Cash in Bank 
Lifetime Dues Fund: 

Investment - Mkt. Value 
Relief Fund: 

Cash in Bank 
Meetings Fund: 

Cash in Bank 
Special Projects Fund: 

Cash in Bank 
TOTAL OF CASH AND INVESTMENTS 

FIXED ASSETS: 
Office Building - Cost 
Furniture & Equipment, net of Acc. Dep. 

TOTAL ASSETS 

EQUITY 
Net Worth 

TOTAL EQUITY 

GENERAL FUND 
RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS 
RECEIPTS: 
APPNA Membership Dues 
Alumni Association/Chapter Dues 
Royalty - MBNA Bank 
Miscellaneous Income 
Reimbursement for Office Services 
Newsletter Advertisement 
Election Nomination Fees 

DISBURSEMENTS: 
Administrative Expenses: 

Condo Association Dues and Real Estate Taxes 
Repairs and Maintenance 
Payroll and Related Taxes 
Accounting and Tax Services 
Telephone 
Utilities 
Postage and Shipping Charges 

Sept 30, 1998 

$ 10,463 

170,664 

717,096 

5,192 

230,003 

7.221 
$1,140,639 

100,590 
21.755 

122.345 
$1,262,984 
======== 

$1.262,984 

$1,262,984 
======== 

9 Mnths Ended 
Sept 30. 1998 
$ 71,675 

19,755 
2,626 
1,411 
4,861 
4,485 
2.500 

107.313 

4,031 
5,519 

29,508 
6,500 
4,016 
1,383 
7,574 

APPNA Newsletter - Volume 8, Number 4, October 1998 

Sept 30. 1997 

$ 20,561 

161,744 

675,413 

8,157 

244,363 

8,447 
$1,118,685 

100,590 
21,755 

122,345 
$1,241,030 
==--==== 

$1.241.030 

$1,241,030 
===== 

9 Mnths Ended 
Sept 30, 1997 
$ 86,554 

15,780 
2,188 

998 
458 

3,000 
108,978 

3,778 
1,161 

34,114 
4,300 
4,389 
1,300 
6,887 
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DISBURSEMENTS CONTINUED: 
Office Supplies & Expenses 
Computer Consultant 
Bookkeeping & Administrative Services 
Plaques, Awards Expense 
Bank & Credit Card Charges 
Office Equipment 

Newsletter Printing & Mailing 
Alumni/Chapter Dues Reimbursed 
Donation 

Excess of Receipts over Disbursements 
Transfer to Special Project Fund 
Transfer from Meeting Fund 
NET CHANGE IN FUND BALANCE 
Fund Balance at Beginning of Period 
FUND BALANCE AT END OF PERIOD 

MEETINGS FUND RECEIPfS AND DISBURSEMENTS: 
RECEIPTS: 

Fa)) 98 Meeting 
Summer 98 Meeting 
Spring 98 Meeting 
Winter 97 Meeting 
Fa)) 97 Meeting 
Summer 97 Meeting 
Spring 97 Meeting 
Winter 96 Meeting 
Summer 96 Meeting 
Annual Membership Dues 
Interest Income 
MisceJJaneous Income 

DISBURSEMENTS: 
Fan 98 Meeting 
Summer 98 Meeting Expenses 
Spring 98 Meeting Expenses 
Winter 97 Meeting Expenses 
Summer 97 Meeting Expenses 
Fa)) 97 Meeting 
Spring 97 Meeting Expenses 
Summer 96 Meeting Expenses 
Winter 96 Meeting Expenses 
Summer 95 Meeting Expenses 
Annual Dues Reimbursement 
Bank Charges 

Excess of Receipts over Disbursements 
Transfer to General Fund 
NET CHANGE IN FUND BALANCE 
Fund Balance at Beginning of Period 
FUND BALANCE AT END OF PERIOD 

9 Mnths Ended 
Sept 30. 1998 

3,555 
9,222 
8,000 
6,584 
3,359 

13,269 
102,520 
18,756 
19,735 
25,000 

166,011 
( 58,698) 

60,000 
1,302 
3,177 

$ 4,479 
====== 

$ 610 
254,142 

13,643 
7,237 

753 

1,000 

3,938 
2,900 

50 
284.273 

78 
186,799 

13,364 
267 

3,184 

5,357 

3,938 
20 

213,007 
71,266 
60,000 

( 11,266) 
233,171 

$244,437 
====== 
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9 Mnths Ended 
Sept 30, 1927 

8,866 
5,366 
6,200 
1,860 
6,301 

84,522 

15,600 

10Q,122 
8,856 

( 10,000) 
20,000 
18,856 
1,705 

$ 20,561 
==== 

1,700 
456,359 

11,056 
13,863 
9,140 

20,347 
963 

60 
513.488 

2,000 

282,315 
149 

9,498 
9,349 
4,385 
2,255 

20,347 
642 

330,940 
182,548 
20,000 

162,548 
81,816 

$ 244,364 
====== 



LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

We consider alI views for publication. If yours are not here, they were not received by us. The opinions expressed in the 
Newsletter, however, are solely of the writers, and should not be construed as that of APPNA - Editor. 

EDITOR: 

I attended my first APPNA conference recently at Los 
Angeles. I was thoroughly disgusted with the behavior 
of our "educated physicians" at the PAK PAC meeting 
and annual dinner. Everyone seemed to be upset, as the 
"prized tables" were already reserved for APPNA 
members. I am sure the organizers did not appreciate 
sarcastic remarks by angry guests. 

However, I am equally disgusted at Dr. M. Mushtaq 
Sharifs letter in the most recent APPNA Newsletter. I 
do not think his finger wagging, self righteous and 
"holier than thou" sermon will be appreciated by the 
majority. Personally, I do not think there should be any 
reserved tables except for invited guests and for people 
who paid for it in advance at the time of registration. 
By reserving 25% of better tables for the APPNA 
Officers you are promoting the same VIP culture that 
we left behind in Pakistan. 

Sincerely, 
Nadeem Iqbal, M.D. 

••• 
EDITOR: 

We w~uld like to inf?rm the members that controversy 
regardmg APPNA DIsaster Relief Funds was discussed 
at t~e APPNA ~eeting. The matter was given to the 
~thlcs. and Gnevance Committee, who thoroughly 
investIgated the issue. We must say that throughout 
every stage of deliberations, we were consulted and 
appraised of their progress. 

W~ are veryyleased to announce that we are extremely 
satlsfied Wlt~ the outcome of this issue, and the 
recommendatlOns. We now consider this matter closed. 

Mufiz A. Chauhan, M.D. 
P.O. Box 1070 
Newport, AR 72112 

••• 

APPNA SUMMER 1998 MEETING 
PROFIT & LOSS STATEMENT 

REVENUE: 

Registration Fees 
Exhibitors' Registration 
Banquet 
C.M.E. 
Donations (includes checks not deposited 

plus pledges 0[$37,500) 

Advertisements 
Other income 
Alumni/Chapter Dues Collected 
Expenses to be reimbursed by 
Alumni/Chapters 

Total Revenue 

EXPENSES: 

Century Plaza Hotel 
Entertainment 
Audio Visual 
Exhibitors Set up 
Mailing and printing 
Security 
Supplies 
Plaques and awards 
Alumni/Chapter Dues reimbursed 
Local Host Meetings 
Promotional Expenses 
Saya T-shirts 
Other expenses 
Refunds 

Total Expenses (includes payable 

of $11,402) 

NET INCOME: 

$ 22,845 
51,412 
74,210 
14,210 

62,698 
10,375 
10,760 
36,682 

71.768 

$354,960 

$132,263 
25,974 

6,205 
5,325 

13,521 
2,805 
4,893 
6,054 

33,326 
1,041 
3,061 
2,024 

14,328 
7,831 

$258,651 

$ 96,309 
======== 

Note: Includes expenses paid in October, 1998 

• •• 
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ELECTION RESULTS 

In accordance with APPNA Bylaws, on June 8, 1998, the baI10ts were mailed to 1,055 members (384 Lifetime members, 
514 annual dues paying members, and 147 members in Training Program). 719 ballots were returned (68%). 

After the ground rules were accepted, the committee started the arduous task of opening the outer envelopes. The striped 
envelopes containing the ballots were then mixed. All the striped envelopes which contained bal10ts were stacked in 
batches of 50 each. The counting was done in batches of 50. The final count was as follows: 

President Elect: 

Treasurer: 

M. Javed Akhtar, M.D. 
Tariq Iftikhar, M.D. 

Mushtaq Sheikh, M.D. 
Mohammed Suleman, M.D. 

395 
259 

262 
388 

With this final count, all the committee members and candidates representatives agreed. The Chairman requested the 
confidentiality of the results until he had given his report and election results in the General Body meeting the same 
afternoon. The Chairman also reported the candidates who were unopposed as follows: 

Secretary: 

Councilors: 
Region 1: 
Region 2: 
Region 3: 
Region 4: 
Region 5: 
Region 6: 
Region 7: 
Region 8: 

Riaz M. Chaudhry, M.D. 

Nabila Shad, M.D. 
Asim Malik, M.D. 
Manzoor Hussain, M.D. 
Raana Akbar, M.D. 
Nisar Chaudhry, D.M.D. 
Irfan U1 Huq, M.D. 
Mufiz A. Chauhan, M.D. 
M. Afzal Arain, M.D. 

I1tifat Alavi, M.D., Chairman 
Nominations and Election Committee 

PRIDE OF PERFORMANCE MEDAL FOR S. AMJAD HUSSAIN 

• ..c M d 1 b the Government of Pakistan on August 14, 1998. Dr S Amiad Hussain was awarded the Pnde ofPenormance e a y . S . t Dr AmJ.ad 
•• '.J • • •• I. h fi Id f Arts Sports LIterature clences, e c. . 

This honor is bestowed upon outstandmg l~dIV1dua S In t e Ie P s o.d t' f APPNA and a d~dicated community leader 
Hussain is a 1962 graduate of Khyber MedIcal College, a past reSI en 0 

residing in Toledo Ohio. 

Heartiest congratulations to Dr. S. Amjad Hussain. 

LEADERSHIP AWARD FOR DR. SADIQ MOHYUDDIN 

. nnual Banquet sponsored by Southern Illinois Univ~rsity Dr Sadiq Mohyuddin received a LeadershIp Award a~ the A .ty Keynote speaker was Senator Paul SImon, 
at Edwardsville and Belleville News Democrat for .servI~e t~e ~o:;;~er~ Chancellor Mr. David Werner, and Vice 

d t d by President of the UmversIty, r. e , 
ceremony was con uc e I Ab t 300 guests were present at the dinner. Chancellor Mr. Norbeth Emmanue . ou 

Congratulations to Dr. Sadiq Mohyuddin. 
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The 19th Annual Winter Meeting will be held at Peshawar from December 15th to December 18th. There 
will be a CME Program. The following tours and excursions are planned: 

1. Khyber Pass Safari 

A unique train ride through legendary Khyber Pass by steam engine train. 

2. Half day sightseeing of Peshawar. 

This will include visit to Gandhara Museum, which houses a collection of art, sculpture 

and historical relics. Drive through centuries old walled city of Peshawar and visit the 

fascinating Qissa Khawani Bazaar. 

3. Half day excursion DaraAdamKhel. 

We have negotiated special discounted rates at Pearl Continental Hotel, Peshawar. The rates are: Single 
occupancy - RS 3000; and Double Occupancy - RS 3500. 

If you would like to present a paper at the meeting, please send your resume and a brief summary to: Dr. 
Mohammad Akmal, 12834 Gainesborough Drive, Cerritos, CA 90701. Telephone: 213-441-9966; Fax: 
213-441-9960. 

For general information and registration contact: Javed I. Bangash, M.D. Chairman Host Committee. Tel: 
847-742-9711; Fax: 847-426-8246. 

+++ 

*** THANK YOU SPONSORS!! *** 

Appna Newsletter plays a key role in communicating with membership at large, and yet concerns about its 
cost have been raised on many occasions over the past few years. The Central Office has worked hard to make 
it budget-neutral, but we need help from members to patronize our sponsors who advertise in our Newsletter. 
My personal thanks to the sponsors for their help in keeping this line of communication open. 

+++ 

Hassan I. Bukhari, M.D. 
Editor-In-Chief 

Please drop usa note with your e-mail and fax numbers lobe included in the new APPNA 
Directory. 6414 South Cass Avenue, Westmont, IL 60559. Fax: 630-968-8677 
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"OH! These Costly APPNA Meetings!" 

Several members have expressed concerns regarding the cost of our summer meetings, and it is high time to 
give the entire membership an explanation of how these costs are incurred and options for cost reduction. The 
major cost determinants are hotel rates and banquet expenses, and in both areas we have to work within certain 
parameters. 

Hotel Rates: The criteria used for hotel selection are: (1) Location in safe environment accessible to 
restaurants, shopping and tourist spots; (2) Number of sleeping rooms; (3) Size of banquet hall and meeting 
space; (4) Size of Exhibit area. We are forced to negotiate with the large hotel chains like the Hilton, Hyatt, 
Marriott and Westin because the facilities in the lower priced hotel chains are inadequate for our needs. The 
attendance at the annual banquet has ranged from 1,000 - 1,675 over the last five years, so we need hotels with 
banquet halls large enough to accommodate our growing membership. Adequate number of meeting rooms 
are essential for our CME programs, Executive Council and General Body, Alumni, Committee meetings, and 
Alumni banquets. We also require at least 30,000 square feet of exhibit space for our sponsors. A major 
portion of the summer meeting income is derived from provision of exhibit space to the pharmaceutical 
companies, jewelry and clothing vendors, and financial institutions. This revenue defrays the operational 
expense of the central office. When the summer meeting does not generate enough income we are forced to 
borrow lifetime dues investment funds to run the central office. As you can see, the guidelines for hotel 
selection are very specific and the room rates are negotiated with the hotels that fulfill these criteria. The hotel 
rates are quoted based on projected sale of food to the convention attendees and sometimes we are forced to 
buy the food from the hotel in order to negotiate better room rates. 

Banquet Expenses: The constraints here are the requirements of halal food and top notch performers from 
Pakistan. Halal food purveyors charge higher prices and the hotel passes these on to us. Outside catering of 
Pakistani food, when allowed by the hotel, still incurs service charge of 25 - 45% by the hotel. Top notch 
artists from Pakistan do not come cheap. The price of the banquet ticket is set based on projected costs of the 
following: 

1. Expenditure for banquet food and service charge. 2. Stage and table decor. 3. Printing of dinner programs. 
4. Security guards. 5. Entertainers: Visa and travel expense, board and lodging, remuneration. 6. Equipment 
rental for music program. 7. Overtime pay for the sound and lighting engineers required by the hotel. 

However, projections are always approximate, and in spite of our best efforts to break even, some years we lose 
money on the banquet. I hope that this overview has provided a better understanding of where the money goes. 
Pursuant to the wishes of the membership, several options for cost containment are being explored: 

1. Reduction of entertainment expenses by engagement of performers residing in the United States. 2. 
Deletion of the Saturday night entertainment program. 3. Deletion of the Friday night entertainment program. 
4. Deletion of the Saturday banquet and replacement with a reception followed by the entertainment program. 
5. Banquet costs to be partially subsidized by a pharmaceutical or financial concern in return for their 
presentation during the banquet. 

Your input regarding these options and any other practical suggestions is needed before a decision can be made. 
Please communicate by Fax, phone or letter and help us serve you to your satisfaction. 

Durdana Gilani, M.D., F.A.A.F.P. 
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REPORTS: COMMITTEES, CHAPTERS, ALUMNI 

As many of you know, this year is the 50th Anniversary ofthe Fatima Jinnah Medical College. A number of 
activities are scheduled to celebrate this happy occasion. FJ Alumni is organizing a scientific session at the 
college on Sunday, December 13th. The session will last all day, ending with afternoon tea. The principal of 
FJ Medical College, Prof. Khalida Usmani, and APPNA are helping us arrange this event. Dr. Attiya Salim, 
the former president ofFJ Alumni will be representing us in my place. The governor of Punjab is expected to 
attend. If you are planning to go to Pakistan during December, 1998, I request that you make every effort to 
attend this event. Prof. Usmani is looking forward to seeing all of you. 

FJ Alumni would like to make a gift of $5,000 to the Medical College for this special occasion. At Prof. 
Usmani's request, the College will use this money to provide free chemotherapy to deserving cancer victims 
by directly giving the checks to the drug companies who have a contract with the hospital. Being a small 
organization with limited resources, we are hoping to raise most of this money through members' donations. 
The executive council of FJ Alumni will try to make up the difference. I request all FJ Alumni members to 
donate generously for this cause and collect donations/Zakat from friends as well. In my opinion, even Zakat 
donations can be used for this purpose. Please make your checks payable to the FJ Alumni Association and 
mail them to: 

Dr. Shahnaz Khan 
11310 Grandview Drive 

Dade City, FL 33525 
We appreciate any help you can provide. Dr. Attiya Salim will present this gift to Professor Khalida Usmani 
on December 13th on behalf of the FJ Alumni. Please make your donations as soon as possible because it takes 
time to process the checks and Dr. Salim is planning on leaving a little early for Pakistan. I will be grateful if 
you can send me your donations before Thanksgiving. Your generosity may make a difference in someone' s 
life who otherwise would not have had a chance. Any donation, in addition to being tax deductible, will reward 
you in the life Hereafter. Thank you for your support and help . 

••• 

All AKU Alumni who would like AKU to form a chapter with APPNA should contact the 
undersigned immediately. We need 25 members (full paying members or trainee members) 
willing to form a chapter to present case to the Executive Council of APPNA next month. 

Adeel A. Butt 
Class of 1990 
Tel: (504) 888-0803; Fax: (504) 568-6752; E-mail: aabutt@bellsouth.net 
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Summer 1998 Report 
Arif Azam, M.D.,President 

The Annual meeting of DOGAN A was held in conjunction with APPNA Annual meeting from July 9-12, 1998 
at Century Plaza Hotel in Los Angeles. Prior to this meeting, a Retreat of Dow alumni was held as a 
brainstorming session regarding the current status and future directions of the organization. This Retreat turned 
out to be a very productive gathering, with free exchange of ideas among those present. 

At the Annual meeting, the following office bearers were unanimously elected: Arif Azam, President; M. 
Kaleem Arshad, President-Elect; ZeelafMunir, Secretary-Treasurer. Councilors at Large: Rizwan Karatela, 
Zahid Asghar, Mohammed Siddique, Shahla Durrani, Sohail Khan, Atique Khan, Mohammad Ismail and Aftab 
Naz. Dr. Shahbudin Rahimtoola, an eminent and internationally recognized cardiologist, currently a Professor 
at the University of Southern California, was awarded Lifetime Academic Achievement Award. In his speech, 
Dr. Rahimtoola stressed the need for all of us to always aim for the best in our fields of endeavor and inculcate 
the same spirit in our children. 

A major drive to enlarge membership, especially the Lifetime membership for DOGANA is underway. 
Regional meetings are planned in various parts of the country. The fee for Lifetime membership has been 
reduced from the regular Five Hundred dollars to Three Hundred and Fifty dollars until December 31, 1998. 
At these meetings, our alumni are also encouraged to become members of APPNA. Our efforts to especially 
seek out young graduates for membership have been quite successful. 

Various important ideas developed during the Annual meeting and retreat as well as at regional conventions, 
are being followed. These include improved communication and updating Dow web page and a new look for 
DowLink, helping Patient Welfare Association and Lending Library at Dow, establishing contacts to expedite 
requests for transcript certification from our college, and helping physicians finishing residency or fellowship 
in the United States with possible job placements in physician shortage areas. We are also exploring the 
possibility of working with Residency Program Directors to establish residence slots which may be filled by 
selecting outstanding graduates from Dow Medical College . 

••• 

Sohail Ikram, M.D. 
Editor Publications Rawalpindi Medical College Alumni Association of North America 

During its winter meeting at Khyber Medical College, Peshawar, from December 15 to 18, 1998, APPNA has 
chosen RMC as one of the sites to hold a continuing medical education seminar. Rawalpindi Medical College 
is celebrating its 25th Silver Jubilee this year. In this regard, it has arranged an International Scientific 
Conference from December 15 to 17,1998. The newly formed Alumni Association ofRMC graduates in North 
America (RaMCAANA) is instrumental in bringing about this collaborative educational effort between APPNA 
and RMC. Many founding members ofRaMCAANA will be attending this meeting. Along with the academic 
council of RMC, headed by the Principal Professor Muhammad Nawaz, and Chairman of the meeting, 
Professor Malik Mubbashar, the RaMCAANA wish to extend an invitation to all the graduates of RMC and 
to other Pakistani physicians in North America to attend this conference. (Continued on next page) 
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Rawalpindi Medical College is located in the heart of Rawalpindi and about ten miles from the capital city of 
Islamabad. The Islamabad International Airport is only five miles away from the college. Transportation will 
be provided to and from the venue. Conference rates have been negotiated with Shalimar Hotel, Holiday Inn 
and Pearl Continental Hotel. Sight seeing tours can be arranged to the beautiful hills of Murree, Ayubia, 
Nathiagali, and to the historic city of Taxila, seat of the ancient Gandhara civilization. Only ten miles away 
is Islamabad, home of the famous Faisal mosque, its art galleries and museums and the Wildlife Park in the foot 
of Margalla Mountains. 

For registration information please contact Dr. Malik Mubashar at (Tel) 011-92-51-844030, (Fax) 011-92-51-
429606, or Dr. Afzal Farooqi at (Tel) 011-92-51-591105, (Fax) 011-92-51-502148 or Dr. Uwais Masud (Tel) 
804-897-7272, (Fax) 804-897-7373. Hope to see you in Pakistan . 

••• 

1. SMCAANA will provide a photocopier to help in the education of SMCIANS. Machine will cost about Rs 
350,000. $8,300 was already pledged in our annual meeting. 

2. HAMEEDI FOUNDATION (thanks to Dr. Faiq Ali Hameedi; President SMC Alumni) will give Rs 100,000 
each year to first three position holders in SMC. 

3. Urban Development Project will be started in slums of Karachi on the footsteps of "APPNA SEHAT" with 
the help of Department of Community Medicine of SMC. College will support the project with manpower. 
Dr. Inam Kazmi, the country coordinator of APPNA SEHAT was contacted during my visit to Islamabad, and 
was very kind to agree to help us in the development of this project. If the pilot project shows feasibility, this 
project can be coordinated with DMC and AKD. 

4. The data of graduates of SMC over last 21 years has not been computerized. This poses significant 
difficulty to everyone who is trying to get papers for board or state licensure. It will be a great service to all 
SMCIANS if this data can be computerized. Hardware and software is already available at SMC. It will cost 
about $400,000 Rs to design a computer program and to enter all this data, which can then be available by the 
computer instantaneously. Dr. Naseer Ahmed (Vice Principal) has kindly accepted the responsibility of being 
a liaison. School will charge $20 for processing fee which will include mailing. Once a computer program is 
written, annual updates will be easy. I will request comments and pledges ASAP. 

5. Possibility of establishing a state of the art audio visual library at SMC was discussed. As the audio visual 
and multimedia teaching are the wave of the future, establishment of this state of the art library will be a big 
gift of SMCAANA to its mother institution. College will provide space and sec~ri~~. We will. provide 
hardware (10 TVS and VCRs and 10 computers with Internet capability) and so~are ImtIally and thIS can be 
gradually expanded into state of the art audio visual learning resource center .. ~ wIll onl~ need your comments 
initially and ifall of us agree on this project, we will start talking pledges. ImtIal cost wIll be around $50,000. 

Saeed Akhter, M.D., Liaison SMC Development Project 
4409 16th Street, Lubbock, TX 79416 (806) 792-5016 

••• 
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Dr. Durdana Gilani, the President of APPNA, appointed this task force to clarify relationship of APPNA and PAK 
PAC. Task Force members were: 

1. Dr. Waheed Akbar, 2. Dr. Hafeez Khan, 3. Dr. Shaukat Khan, 4. Dr. Abdul Rehman 

After mutual consultations among members, legal opinion was obtained and full details were presented to the 
Executive Council at Fall meeting in Tennessee. Some ofthe key questions have the following legal opinions: 

a) It is permissible for APPNA to allow P AK PAC to hold its meetings on the same dates and in the same 
hotel/convention center where APPNA is holding its meetings as long as the two organizations remain autonomous 
and APPNA does not promote or sponsor the activities ofPAK PAC in any way. 

b) It is permissible for APPNA to let the guests of PAK PAC speak at APPNA' s meetings as long as the speaker is 
engaged by APPNA solely to promote the purposes ofthe organization (i.e. to promote the well-being of physicians 
ofthe Pakistan origin). Ifthe purpose in engaging the speaker, and the actual presentation before the APPNA is, "to 
foster goodwill which will help in carrying out the charitable relief work in Pakistan, or help the physicians of the 
Pakistan origin in the United States", APPNA would not be engaging in substantial activities whose purpose is to 
attempt to influence legislation, or participating or intervening in political activities or campaigns. The purpose of 
the engagement should be well documented in the minutes ofthe meeting. 

c) It would be permissible for APPNA to incur costs on behalf of P AK PAC if the costs are reimbursed in a 
reasonable and timely fashion. APPNA should keep in mind, however, that because PAK PAC is involved in 
political activities, those activities could be attributed to APPNA where the expenses are not well- documented and 
reimbursed in a reasonable and timely fashion. 

d) It would be penn is sible for APPNA to invite political leaders, past and present, American or Pakistani, to address 
its members, if the purpose is to foster the purposes of APPNA. The IRS will give more scrutiny to such invitations 
where they occur at or near election time, and in the height of some legislative debate. Again, we recommend proper 
documentation between APPNA and the political leaders, as well as in the corporate minutes, to clarify the purposes 
in inviting the political leaders to advance the purposes of the organization. Provided the invitation is for the 
advancement of the exempt purposes, APPNA can pay for the reasonable travel and lodging expenses of the political 
leaders. 

e) Some of the APPNA office holders can be office holders of P AK PAC at the same time as long as the two 
organizations maintain their separate autonomy. However, such common representation is required to be disclosed 
on APPNA's Form 990, filed annually with the IRS, if more than 50% of the officers of the two organizations 
overlap. 

t) I.t is not allowable for the regional chapters of APPNA to invite American politicians for campaign introductions. 
ThlS w~u.ld be p~o~~bited campaign in:volveme?t by APPNA. APPNA could invite American politicians to promote 
fund ralsmg activltles of APPNA whlch are dlrectly related to its exempt purposes. 

The following recommendations are presented to Executive Council for adoption: 

1. A~PN.A and P AK PAC should continue to cooperate with each other to the extent allowed by legal 
gUldelmes. 

2. To i~prove comm~nication, o!ficers of both organizations should have at least two meetings per year 
3. d~urmg a~ve m~~tmgs, selectlOn of speakers and format of delegates to meet overseas guests should be 

lscussed m addltlon to other matters. 
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SUMMER MEETING REPORT 

M. AJzal A rain, M.D. 
Chairman, Local Host Committee 

Our annual summer meeting was held at Century Plaza Hotel and Towers. The location for the meeting was expensive, 
but was one of the best we have ever had. Members of APPNA started arriving earlier and saw different areas around 
Los Angeles. Wednesday night reception dinner was provided at no cost to members. On Thursday, July 9th, we had 
a pool side Alliance dinner which was attended by about three hundred people. Mexican Extravaganza night was very 
successful. 

Friday evening, July 10th, was for Alumni. More than one thousand dinners were served that night followed by music 
program. Unfortunately, the music performer could not get visa and we had to use substitute performers. This was 
disappointing to some members. Because of the nuclear blast and restrictions on visas, we were unsuccessful in bringing 
Aziz Mian Qawal and Asad Amanat Ali here to perform. 

Saturday night we had 976 guests at banquet. As usual, there was some confusion about seating. Some members took 
seats assigned for others and others could not sit where they were supposed to sit. Mushaira was very successful. Badar 
Ali Khan tried his best to entertain the audience. 

Two new Alumni attended this meeting; Allama Iqbal and Rawalpindi medical colleges. There was some turmoil about 
who and why certain politicians were invited and the motives behind it. This was very distressing to see. I hope 
something good will come out of this. 

I believe the following could be done differently: 
1. Find a solution to the seating arrangement. 
2. Only alumni and executive council should have reserved seats. 
3. Seats should be reserved depending on the registration. 
4. A survey should be held from membership for their input. 

We should try to subsidize our meetings from different funds. Some of the expenses are becoming prohibitive and 
difficult for new physicians who are struggling to survive with J-l visas. If one hundred members collect five hundred 
dollars each, that would amount to fifty thousand dollars, which can be passed on to the members and subsidize some 

of the expenses. 

Some of the hotels have restrictions on food services. They do not allow food catered from outside or they put 
prohibitive costs on dinner. When selecting hotels, this should be kept in mind. During negotiations with hotels, an 
airport pickup service will lessen the anxiety of the members traveling from long distances. 

For the last few years we have been arranging music programs on Friday and. Saturday. On Saturday th~re is also ~ 
alternative program. I recommend that Friday night we could have a Mushalra program and Sa~rday nI~ht ~ musIc 
program. If the members like one of the p:ograms, t~ey could have a free evening on the other mght. ThiS Will save 

costs and members will have time to do thmgs on their own. 

From the de ths of my heart 1 am thankful to all APPNA members and illustrious A~PNA President, Dr. Durdana 
Gilani for i~in me a chance to serve you. 1 am thankful to the membe~ of.host ~ommlttee who took numerous h.ours 
from their !hed~les to make this event happen. Please forgive us if certam thmgs dl~ not come out to you~ exp~~tatlOns. 
I assure you that we did our best to make this conference successful and your stay m Los Angeles com orta e. 
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POSITIONS 

o Position Wanted: Looking for position in 
underserved area in the field of Internal Medicine/ 
Primary Care. Please call Dr. Wahid at 312-666-
6946 or page at 312-760-0612. 

o Wanted Family Practitioner: For a 
practice in San Antonio. Board Eligible or Board 
Certified. Please apply with full documentation. 
Texas License one year warranty may be available 
from the Hospital for the right candidate. Contact 
Salar A. Aziz, M.D. by telephone: Residence 210-690-
9074; Office 210-828-2311, Southside Office 210-
924-7362; or write to P.O. Box 33277, San Antonio, 
TX 78265. 

o Wanted a Female Ob/Gyn, BC or BE for a 
practice in San Antonio. One year warranty may be 
available from the Hospital for the right candidate. 
Contact Salar A. Aziz, M.D. by telephone: Residence 
210-690-9074; Office 210-828-2311; Southside Office 
210-924-7362; or write P.O. Box 33277, San Antonio, 
TX 78265. 

o Position Wanted: Medicine-Pediatrics 
Chief resident applying for primary care job starting 
July 1999. Internal Medicine and Pediatrics Board 
eligible. Jl Visa Status. Ghulam M. Arain, 718-283-
7600 Beeper 9183, 718-438-5089 (home). 
Garain@yahoo.com. 5001 10th Ave. Apt 3, 
Brooklyn, NY 11219. 

o Position Wanted: Anatomic/Clinical 
Pathology Board Certified, finishing Cytopathology 
fellowship in June 1999. Permanent resident. 
Looking for practice opportunities ini Anatomic 
Pathology/Cytopathology. Mahmood Aijazi, M.D. 
Work (216) 778-5185, Home (440) 243-1376. Email: 
maijazi@hotmail.com. 

o SecretarylReceptionist wanted Extensive 
computer experience, excellent typist required for 
OB/Gyn and Family Practice in San Antonio. Please 
send resume to P.O. Box 33277, San Antonio, TX 
78265; or call Dr. Salar Aziz: Residence 210-690-
9074; Office 210-828-2311; Southside Office 210-
924-7362. 

POSITIONS 

o Position Wanted: Board eligible Urologist, 
Medical Graduate from The University of Illinois, 
Chicago. Seeking to join Urology practice. Available 
July 1, 1999. Asim Razzaq, 400 N. Racine #216, 
Chicago, IL 60622. Home: (312) 455-8540; Pager: 
(773) 579-7371; Fax: (314) 432-2275. 

o Allergist Wanted: Need Allergist BIE or Board 
certified in South Georgia to take over practice. 
Present Allergist is moving for family reasons. Mail 
CV to Fauzia R. Durrani, M.D., 107 Woodrow Wilson 
Dr., Valdosta, GA 31603, or call confidential (912) 
247-7753 Office; or, (912) 244-4167 Home. 

+++ 

MISCELLANEOUS . . " .. 

o House for Sale - Islamabad, Sector F-7/3, 
Quiet Cul-De-Sac, 1068 sq yd plot, single story, 26 
yrs old. Approx. 4500 sq ft., 4 Bed, 4 bath, drawing 
rm, dining rm, TV lounge, large kitchen, 2 servant 
quarters. Presently rented to a Canadian Co. U. S. 
$300,000. ContactParvez Salim, 4129 EI Bosque Dr., 
Pebble Beach, CA 93953. USA Fax: 408-624-6588; 
Tel: 408-626-8673. E-mail: parvezsalim@juno.com 

o House for Sale - Lahore. A modern four 
bedroom house built on American specifications with 
a two bedroom annex on five kanals of land, situated 
in the choicest residential area of Lahore next to the 
GOR on the canal bank, is offered for sale. It can be 
subdivided, if desired. Direct inquiries to Professor N. 
A. Seyal in Pakistan after November 30th at 
92.42.758-6993. Prior to that, Dr. Hassan Bukhari at 
214-827-4800 after 6:00 p.m. 

+++ 
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Gain by Helping Relieve Another's Suffering 
... Share the Joy of Ramadan with Others! 

Share your joy in this month of Ramadan by giving your Zakat 
to those in need in Kosovo, Bosnia, Somalia, Albania, Lebanon, 
Bangladesh, Kashmir, India, Iraq and the United States. 
This year, as in years past, MERCY offers you the opportunity 
to reap the extra blessings of paying your Zakat ul-Mal 
obligation during Ramadan. In addition, MERCY offers special 
programs for you to help feed Iftar to the hungry, as well as, 
provide Zakat ul-Fitr so they too may enjoy Eid. 
Give generously and rejoice ... knowing that your tax deductible 
donations will allow MERCY to continue to assist the needy 
during Ramadan and throughout the year! 

: ZakiiicoiiiniJution Form 
Name (Please print) 

Address 

City State/Province Zip/Postal Code 

Telephone Fax 

E-Mail 

Enclosed is my gift to help the needy: 
$ $ 

Zakat ul-Mal ""'Za-;kC-at-'-u---:I_-=OFc.-itr-c( $=7.:7.'/P~e-rs-on) 

$ $~~~-------
Ramadan Jftar Other Gift 

Total Donation $ 0 My check is enclosed 

: Please charge my gift using 0 li:I 0 ~ 0 I&J 0 iI:J 

. Card No. Expires 

Your Money Works Miracles ... 
~ Mercy 

-====:;;~I::..:;Cz;wj. International 
USA CALL NOW! 

1-800-55 MERCY (1-800-556-3729) 
You Can Make a Difference! 

E-mail: mercyusa@mercyusa.org http://www.mercyusa.org 

44450 Pinctree Dr. • Suite 201 • Plymouth, MI USA 48170-3869 
In Canada: Mercy International for Aid and Development (Canada) 

110 Eugenie St. W#138 • Windsor, Ontario N8X 4Y6 

"Candoo-r &: G-rill 
(jourmer PcJusrani a.ncl Indian Cuisine 

Simpfy tfie best Pakistani !l(estaurant in 5lmerica, 
serving a speciafty menu witli fia{a[ meats. 

ffie"u.~ 
'Bifuui ~6a6, See{1i ~6a6, 9{iIiari, Cliic~ TJi:.{a 

!Mutton Cliops, rrantfocni, IJVflan and mucn, mucn nwre. 

cafI to get mqre information em our mmu 

6efure you arrive in 0rCani0. 

(407) 226-9797 
7342 International '])rive, 0rCand0, :rWriia 32819 

U.S. Tax No. 38-2846307· Canadian Tax No. 89458-5553-RR 0001 

SOCIALLY RESPONSIBLE MONEY MANAGEMENT 

Estate Planning • Retirement Planning 
Tax-Advantaged Investments 

Hank W. Bashore 
Vice President-Investments 

200 Crescent Court, Suite 1200 
Dallas, TX 75201 

(214) 720-5090 or (800) 527-5814 

SMITH BARNEY 
They make money the oldjashioned way, they earn it. 

SrnithBarney Inc., Member SIPC 



YEAR-END TAX-PLANNING STRATEGIES TO CONSIDER NOW 
Pervaiz P. Massey, CIMC 

SMITH BARNEY - 800-234-8133 

Tax season is upon us. On your "to-do" list of things to accomplish before the year is out, it might be a good idea to 
include some of these year-end tax-planning strategies. They could save you time and money this tax season. Be sure, 
however, to review your individual situation with your tax and legal advisors before taking any action. 

Take Investment Losses to Offset Gains. Long term capital gains result from the sales of capital assets - such as stocks 
or bonds - held for longer than one year. The IRS Restructuring and Reform Act of 1998 eliminates the requirement 
that individuals hold their securities for more than 18 months to qualify for the maximum long-term capital gains tax 
rate of20%. The 20% tax rate is now available for sales of securities held for more than 12 months, retroactively for j 
sales of securities after December 31, 1997. 1 

Use Excess Capital Losses Against Ordinary Income. If you realize capital gains in 1998, you may offset those gains 
by selling stock or other securities at a loss. If capital losses exceed gains, you may deduct the excess losses dollar-for­
dollar against ordinary income up to $3,000 ($1,500, if married and filing separately). Any un deducted losses can be 
carried over to future years. 

Deduct Eligible Interest Expenses. If you have incurred interest expense on loans used to finance investments other 
than municipal bonds, that interest expense is deductible up to the amount of your net investment income for the year. 

Sell Investments with the Highest Cost Basis First If you have purchased the same stock at different times and plan 
to sell some, you can reduce your capital gain by instructing your financial representative to sell those shares with the 
highest cost basis first. According to IRS regulations, if you do not provide specific instructions, the shares you have 
held longest will be sold first. 

Postpone Income or Gains. If your investments have done exceptionally well this year, and you expect to find yourself 
in a higher-than-usual federal tax bracket - say, 36% or even 39.6% - consider pushing income and gains into 1999. 

Fund Your IRA - Sooner Rather Than Later. You can fund your IRA for 1998 any time up to April 15, 1999, but the 
sooner you do, the sooner you can take advantage of the power of tax-deferred compounding. The maximum 
contribution for an individual is $2,000. Thanks to recent changes in tax legislation, if you have a non-working spouse 
(or if your spouse elects to be treated as a non-working spouse), you may establish a separate IRA for your spouse 
(called a spousal IRA). If you maintain IRAs for yourself and your spouse, you may make contributions each year in 
an amount up to the lesser of $4,000 or 100% of your gross annual compensation; however, no IRA contributions in 
excess of $2,000 per year may be contributed to either of such IRAs. 

O~, .Convert Your Traditional IRA Into a Roth IRA by December 31, 1998 and Receive New Tax Options. If you are 
ehglble, and convert your regular IRA into a Roth IRA by December 31, you can elect one of two new tax treatments: 
(l) Rep~rt the taxable amount from the conversion as 1998 income; or, (2) Report the taxable amount from the 
converSIOn equally over a four-year period. 

If You Are S~lf-~mployed Establish ~ Qualified Retirement Plan. Your financial representative can help you set up 
~ Keogh or Simplified ~mployee PenSIOn Plan (SEP). You will be able to shelter up to 15% of your income per year; 
10 ~ost c~ses, to a maximum. of $24,000 in 1998. The last day to establish a 1998 Keogh is December 31. You have 
until Apnl 15, 1999, Or later If you have an extension, to establish a 1998 SEP. 

!n~est t:e M~~u7 in E~~oyer-SpOnsored f?ualifled Plans. If your employer offers a 401 (k) or an alternative tax­
I ~~rref qua I I~ P an to w Ich you can contn bute, take full advantage - under current law you can contribute up to 

Pen:i~n ~~:: t;~~ ~~ ~e:;.imum of $10,000. Self-employed business owners can set u~ a Simplified Employee 

Solomon Smith Barney does not pro 'de t I I d . 
VI ax or ega a vIce. Please consult your tax andlor legal advisor for such guidance. 



CELEBRATING PAKISTAN'S 
50 YEARS OF INDEPENDENCE 

DID YOU RECEIVE YOUR "FREE" MUG AT THE "APPNA" CONVENTION IN LOS ANGELES 

IF NOT, CALL AND REQUEST YOUR "FREE" PAKISTAN MUG TODAY 

800-234-8133 
LIMITED SUPPLIES CALL IMMEDIATELY (FIRST COME FIRST SERVE BASIS) 

Pervaiz P. Massey, eIMe 
Senior Vice President - Investments 

Jonathan Massey 
Financial Consultant 

Javed S. Massey 
Vice President - Investments 

Solomon Massey 
Financial Consultant 

SMITH BARNEY 
They make money the old fashioned way. They earn it. 



(.6(s \,)frJ G~() GLOBAL EXPRESS TRAVELS 
AN APPNA PHYSICIAN OWNED COM~ANY 

1 888 339 TRA VEL (TOLL FREE) • WE GUARANTEE OUR PRICES WON'T BE BEATEN 
WWW.TRAVELONTHEWEB.COM 

CALL US TO PRICE YOUR AIRFARE AND CAR RENTAL IN LOS 
ANGELES FOR THE APPNA CONFERENCE THIS SUMMER 

WE WILL FIND YOU THE LOWEST PRICE A VAILABLE AND 
THEN DISCOUNT THAT EVEN MORE FOR 

I DISNEY, CARIBBEAN, MEXICO I CRUISES ANDHOTELS I INTERNATIONAL AIRFARES I 
I AND EUROPEAN VACATIONS I CAR RENTALS I DOMESTIC AIRFARES I 
GOING TO PAKISTAN THIS SUMMER ENJOY A SIDE TRIP TO THE FAR EAST OR UMRAH AT 
EXCEPTIONAL PRICES (YOU DOLLARS ARE GOING A LOT FURTHER IN THE FAR EAST) 

AIR lARES ECQ~OMX CLASS FROM JFK .IAXES ADDITIONAL 
KARACIU 880, LAHORE 996, ISLAMABAD 1064, LONDON 2~ PARIS 364, FRANKFURT 2S0, ZURICH J64, 
BANGKOK 1120, DUBAI 814, SINGAPORE 1120, TOKYO 1_ 11MRAH EXTRA 5200 CALL US FOR TIIIlNDlA KATES 

CALLS US FOR ALL YOUR TRAVEL NEEDS WE SERVE ALL 

~~G· 
FIFTY STATES AND CANADA 

()((~) 
ve ~ 

: Contribution Form 
: I am sending my gift of $ ____ 0 My check is enclosed 

: Please print name 

: Address 

: City State/Province Zip/Postal Code 

: Telephone E-Mail 

~ Please charge my gift using 0 liiiI 0 C;C D. D.~ The Kosovar refugees need YOUR help to 
survive the many hardships they face daily. 

With your tax deductible donation, Mercy can 
continue its life saving support for Kosovar refugees. 

: Card No. Expires 

• Food Packages 
• Winter Clothing and Bedding 
• Kitchen Sets 
• Cooking Stoves 
• Hygiene Packets 

CALL NOW! 
You Can Make a Difference! 

E-mail: mercyusa@mercyusa.org 
http://www.mercyusa.org 

U.S. Tax No. 38-2846307' Canadian Tax No. 89458-5553-RR 0001 

1-800-55 MERCY 
( 1-800-5563729) 

In Canada: Mercy International for Aid and Development (Canada) 
44450 Pinctree Dr.· Suite 201· Plymouth, MI USA 48170-3869 

in Canada: 110 Eugenie St. W#138 • Windsor, Ontario N8X 4Y6 
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